

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 • (860) 652-7500 FAX (860) 652-7505

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

CORRECTED LETTER

November 8, 2016

Connecticut Siting Council

Melanie Bachman, Esq. Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Petition No. 1267 - Doosan Fuel Cell America

Dear Attorney Bachman:

Thank you for your November 3, 2016 letter concerning the proposal by Doosan Fuel Cell America to construct, operate and maintain a 460 Kw fuel cell to be located at Glastonbury High School.

This letter will confirm that the Town of Glastonbury, acting through its Town Council or Board of Education, has not granted permission for location of a fuel cell at Glastonbury High School by Doosan Fuel Cell America or any other entity. Accordingly, the application described in Petition No. 1267 is premature and should not be considered by the Connecticut Siting Council.

By copy of this letter, I am advising the applicant accordingly and asking that they formally withdraw the Petition for a Declaratory Ruling regarding environmental compatibility and public need.

Many thanks for your attention to this matter. If I can provide additional information, please let me know.

Richard J. Johnson Town Manager

RJJ.yo

Cc:

Dr. Alan Bookman, Superintendent of Schools Claudio Borea, Doosan Fuel Cell America Dawn Mahoney, Esq., Doosan Fuel Cell America